
  
 
 
 
 
 
I want to submit Keris Matskiw for the award. 
After starting dancing at young age, Keris quickly became very interested in instruction and 
choreography.  She began traveling to participate in several workshop in the Mid-West USA 
and Western Canada as a young teenager.  She always strives for perfection in authentic 
traditional Ukrainian dance. 
 

In 1991 with her family Keris started the Zoloto Ukrainian Dance Ensemble.  The 
name Zoloto (Ukrainian for gold) was chosen because that is the standard she set.  Even 
though most of the dancers were older than Keris, they deferred to her expertise and passion. 
She instructed them in technique and choreographed dances in the various Ukrainian regional 
styles.  The ensemble was so well received wherever they preformed that it wasn't long until 
numerous people asked where their children could learn to dance so well.  After just a couple 
of years in existence, Zoloto expanded to add the Dance Company.  For over two 
decades Keris has instructed ages 3 to adult. She has taken her dancers to performances and 
competitions to great success in Canada, the United States, Central & South America and 
Ukraine. 

 Grandstand Stage at Canada's National Ukrainian Festival in Dauphin, MB 
 Southern Manitoba's Festival of Nations 
 Opening and Closing Ceremonies for the Pam American Games in Winnipeg 
 Ukrainian Independence Day Celebrations - Winnipeg and Chicago 
 Annual Appearances at Folklorama since 1992 
 Folklorama Kick Off at the Forks 
 Ukraine: Kyiv, Khmelnytsky, Kolomiya, Kamianetz Podilsky, Chunkiv, Chernivtsi, Rivne, 

Lviv 
 Inaugural Festidanza! Festival of Folk Dance - Trujillo, Peru - WINNER - Best Group 
 XII Muestra Folklorica Internacional - San Jose & Nicoya, Costa Rica 

 

This doesn't include the numerous dance competitions from such places as Thunder Bay, 
Winnipeg, Brandon, Yorkton, Regina, Calgary and at the Vegreville Pysanka Festival.  
Her success in Ukrainian dance instruction led to her being asked to teach for many years in 
Brandon and Swan River.  Keris would hit the highway twice a week to teach classes on top of 
those in Winnipeg.   
 

On top of the many hours of instruction, Keris dedicated herself in many other ways.  
Countless hours spent on research; seraching for music that she would edit herself; sewing of 
authentic costumes and too many fundraisers to keep track of.  
 

In 2011 she took on even more responsibility.  Zoloto became the sponsoring organization of 
one of the pavilions in the Folklorama festival.  She lead the effort to plan and operate from 
scratch the Spirit of Ukraine pavilion where Zoloto dancers of all ages perform in every single 
one of the 24 shows in one week every August. 
 

Speak to any of her past or current dancers and you will hear of a passionate and dedicated 
instructor. 
 

 
KERIS MATSKIW of the Zoloto Dance troupe in Winnipeg, MB.  I started dancing with Keris's 
school 3yrs ago coming to her with one year experience from another group.  The 
improvement in my dancing in the first year was amazing under Keris's instruction.  She is 
tough on us and makes us work until our legs fall off but it is done with all of our best interests 



at heart.  She pushes us to be the absolute best we can be.  At one competition in Russell, MB 
one of the adjudicator's comments was "the Zoloto girls should be very impressed with their 
Teachers choreograpy" Very high praise.  She has 25+ years experience in the dance world 
and her Passion for Ukranian dance is very apparent.  I love dance class each weeks and the 
competitions.  Winnipeg has Folklarama every year involving pavillions from all kinds of 
countries.  It is a week of performing and lots of work but we all look forward to it every year.  
Not to brag but we Rock @ Folklarama due to Keris making sure we are absolutely prepared, 
from every toe point to every hand extension. 
 

Not only do I love the dancing but our group of girls are great friends.  At my sleepover 
birthday last May we ended up Ukranian dancing in my living room and performing the 
upcoming dances for Folklarama for my parents.  That's how much Keris has made us love 
Dance. 
 

Keris is by far the Best Dance Instructor in the World - well at least in my world....and she 
loves each and every one of us and we know it. 
 

WHEN SHE WINS she will be embarrassed because her humility prevents her from accepting 
Praise or Attention even though she deserves it. 
 

What a lovely quality very few people have.  Thank you for your time and choose Wisely - 
KERIS!!!!!! 
 

 
We are emailing to nominate Keris Matskiw of the Zoloto Ukrainian Dance School & Ensemble 
in Winnipeg as Ukrainian Dance Instructor of the year. 
 

Our children have been dancing under Keris’s direction since 2007, with our son starting at 
age 4 and our daughter at age 3 in 2009.  Under her guidance and instruction, our two little 
beginners have grown into talented young dancers, along with the rest of their peers.  
 

Keris is a dedicated instructor, with an aptitude for bringing out the best in all of the children 
under her care.  She makes the effort to learn each dancer’s strengths and opportunities, and 
works with each individual to develop them into the best possible dancer they can be.  Her 
choreography is both challenging and enjoyable to watch, and encourages teamwork among 
the dancers at every age.  Her patience is unbelievable, given the diversity of students she 
faces every year, and she always manages to bring the entire team forward while recognizing 
each student’s unique abilities. 
 

We’ve had the pleasure of watching Keris instruct the senior dancers since our children were 
very young, and as our children approach their teens we’ve seen how Keris is able to adapt 
her teaching style to span from age 3 to 33+ with ease.  As dancers become more capable with 
experience, she continues to stretch their limits through increasingly complex group 
choreography, solos and duets.  The benefit of her encouragement and emphasis on technique 
is evident when our dancers compete, as her students and seniors both regularly achieve high 
standing in any competition they participate in. 
 

We are particularly grateful for the patience and encouragement Keris has shown with our 
daughter, who has a very mild case of Cerebral Palsy.  Keris has worked with her for over 6 
years now and has helped her to carry forward the Ukrainian Dance tradition in our family in 
spite of her disability.  Her enthusiasm for dancing is all because of Keris’s individual support, 
and willingness to encourage her to take on more and more challenging dances.  To watch her 
on stage now, you would be hard pressed to identify which of the little 9 year olds is the one 
with Cerebral Palsy, thanks to Keris’s instruction. 
 

We could write on for pages, and would be happy to provide additional information if you 
wish, but will close by acknowledging the wonderful work that Keris does at the Zoloto 
Ukrainian Dance School & Ensemble.   



 

 
When we learned of the prestigious honor you intend to award, every dancer, student and 
dance parent agreed that Keris  Matskiw was deserving.  Not only has she been the head 
instructor and choreographer of Zoloto since she took part in its founding 25 years ago, but 
over the years she has instructed students in various other locales. Shoal Lake, MB, Troyanda 
in Brandon, Veselka in Teulon, MB, and Barvinok in Gimli, MB. 
 

Although she has 25 years of great history with Zoloto, and spent past years with the above 
mentioned groups, all those who wished to nominate Keris had one issue.  There are hardly 
any pictures of Keris to be found. 
 

So how can it be after so many years of teaching, and so many award winning stops at 
competitions can it be so hard to locate pictures of Keris?  The answer is simple.  In a life 
where you come across so many big egos and over the top dance parents, Keris has never 
wanted the spotlight on herself.  She has never been one to try and elevate herself over the 
work.  The medals and trophies her students won were acknowledgment enough.  The roar of 
the crowds as they give her ensemble standing ovations is reward enough for her.  She never 
takes curtain calls or try to put herself in front of her students. 
 

In all her work over the years, her reward has only been to see her students excel at authentic, 
traditional Ukrainian dance at a high level. 
 

This humility and perseverance makes her a deserving person for the award. 
 

 
My Ukrainian Dance instructor is Keris Matskiw, I have know her as a dance teacher since 
1993. I believe Keris has been teaching Ukrainian dance for more then 25 years, she has been 
the pillar of the Zoloto Ukrainian Dance Company since 1991. 
 

I started dancing in 1993 and in my very first year of dance competed with my group and won 
a gold medal. 
 

Keris is able to take a person who has never danced before in their life and make them an 
excellent dancer! In the years that I have danced with Keris as my teacher I have won 
numerous gold metals, and trophy’s as a group and as an individual. I have been blessed to 
have had the chance to dance at Dauphin Ukrainian Festive on the Grand Stand Stage and have 
had the chance to dance at so many other grand places. Keris has always traveled with us as 
while traveling making sure everyone feels like they are part of the group. 
 

Keris has always put Ukrainian dance first in her life and she strives to make us the very best 
dancers. Keris works very hard, if she isn’t making vinoks she is working on choreographing a 
new dance. And if she isn’t doing that she is working on organizing the Spirit of Ukrain 
Pavilion, that is a huge success. 
 

I believe she should be the Dance instructor of the year! 
 
 


